FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL MEETING

FAYETTEVILLE REGIONAL AIRPORT

CONCOURSE B CONFERENCE ROOM

MARCH 27, 2001

Present:
Mayor Milo McBryde

Councilmembers Marshall Pitts, Jr. (At-Large) (absent at the start-attending Study Circles); Anne D. Fogleman (At‑Large); Bobby Hurst (At-Large); Betty Milligan (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Nat Robertson (District 5); Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Donald G. Talbot (District 8); Rollin Shaw (District 9)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager (absent at the start-attending Study Circles)

Robert C. Cogswell, Jr., City Attorney

Jason Brady, Public Information Officer

Lyle Sumek, Facilitator


After dinner, Mayor McBryde called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

INVOCATION - PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The invocation was offered by Councilmember Kendrick, followed by him leading in the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

The Character Education Concept for March 2001 was Fairness.

1.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION:
Councilmember Talbot moved to approve the agenda.

SECOND:
Councilmember Shaw

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Mayor Pro Tem Pitts absent)

2.
CONSENT:

A.
Consideration of adoption of Bond Order authorizing and approving the issuance and sale under the provisions of the State and Local Government Revenue Bond Act, as amended, of not exceeding $20,000,000 aggregate principal amount of the City of Fayetteville, North Carolina, Public Works Commission Revenue Refunding Bonds, Series 2001, to provide funds for refunding a portion of the City's Public Works Commission Revenue Bonds, Series 1992A and Series 1992B, and directing the authentication and delivery of the Series 2001 Bonds to the underwriters.

This item was presented by Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer. The recommended action was adoption of the Bond Order.


The Bond Order authorizes the issuance of revenue bonds not exceeding $20 million for refunding a portion of the Series 1992A and 1992B PWC revenue bonds.  The bonds will be used to provide for the cost of issuance, insurance premiums, underwriter's compensation and a "cushion" amount to account for market changes between now and the time of scheduled pricing on April 11, 2001.  Anticipating 5.6 percent savings.

MOTION:
Councilmember Kendrick moved to approve the Bond Order.

SECOND:
Councilmember Worthy

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (Mayor Pro Tem Pitts absent)

3.
Planning Retreat


Mr. Sumek handed out a questionnaire to each councilmember to start the meeting.  He stated the purpose was to show different perspectives on problem solving amongst the group.

Mayor Pro Tem Pitts and City Manager Roger Stancil arrived at the meeting at 7:38 p.m.

Mr. Sumek stated that based on the results of the questionnaire, the following were his comments regarding the Council:

-
Majority is action as opposed to observation oriented.

-
Brief memos have better impact than long reports - focus on the key issues - bullet format.

-
Briefings no longer than 5 to 10 minutes.

-
Will not respond well to subtle messages.

-
Slide shows are not good for the group.

-
Need to do site visit.

-
Need time to talk to each other first, not to staff.

-
Needs regular status reports on progress (impact being made).

-
Regular work sessions needed.

-
Needs to learn to adjust.

-
Needs to develop master plans.


Mr. Sumek then led in a discussion of how to approach conflict resolution.  He stated that based on the results of the questionnaire, collaboration would not work with this group, but compromise was best course of action.  He stated a win-win solution would be difficult with this group.

Mr. Sumek stated they should state the facts, give opinion, and vote.  He stated the group would not respond well to matters brought up at the last minute because it eliminates opportunity to negotiate.

Mr. Sumek stated compromise was trading-off to quickly find an acceptable middle ground; collaboration was long debate and agreeing upon a solution that was not on the table at the start, but the result of the debate; and both require negotiation.  He commented this exercise was to develop a team profile and he suggested the following:

-
Staff should begin a presentation of a complex/controversial by first pointing out to Council their areas of agreement.

-
Council should avoid giving opinions first.

-
Council needs time to discuss some ideas that seem far-fetched.

-
TV is an inhibitor.

-
Council should come to meetings prepared.


Several councilmembers suggested that the Council decide on a few items of agreement for discussion before meeting with the County Commissioners.

MOTION:
Councilmember Shaw made a motion to adjourn.

SECOND:
Councilmember Robertson

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS


The meeting adjourned at 9:18 p.m.

These minutes were prepared by Robert C. Cogswell, Jr.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________
______________________________

JANET C. JONES
MILO MCBRYDE

City Clerk
Mayor
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